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Oxley Street Car Park now open 

 
 
 
The Oxley Street Car Park in Camden has opened in time for the town’s Christmas event, Light Up 
Camden.  
 
The $3.6 million project replaces the old, ground level car park with a single deck parking facility 
that blends into the streetscape and accommodates 150 vehicles in the town centre. 
 
 “This parking facility will help to alleviate the increasing pressure on existing parking spaces in the 
Camden CBD, now and into the future,” said Mayor Lara Symkowiak. 
 
“Community consultation has driven the final design of the building, including green wall screens, 
decorative panels and the materials used,” Cr Symkowiak said. 
 
“Council has invested in this community asset as part of the town centre vision to support 
economic growth and enhance the appeal of the town,” she said. 
 
The car park has lift access and offers pedestrian connections between Oxley Street and John 
Street. It is open 24 hours a day, seven days a week and has a three hour parking limit between 
Monday to Friday 8.30am to 6pm and Saturday 8.30am to 12.30pm. 
 
The three hour time limit at Mitchell Street car park will be reverted back to unrestricted parking.  
Some minor works to the facility are still underway, including the decorative panels and green 
walls, and are expected to be complete in the next few weeks. 
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